From: 07/07/2021 16:17:58 Sent: To: Cc: Subject: Leisure Statement - Faraday Rd/Monks Lane Dear Please find below the statement from Leisure Service as requested: A statement from WBC Leisure Service to include project timescales etc stating that the Council intends to replace the stadium facility ie at the rugby club. The Council's Playing Pitch Strategy approved by the Council in February 2020 outlines the Council's intention to relocate the pitch at Faraday Road. The new Sports Hub at Monks Lane will provide opportunities for clubs that previously played at Faraday Road to train and play matches. The aim is to deliver the new Sports Hub by March 2022 subject to planning approval. Best wishes Service Director – Communities and Wellbeing (Consultant in Public Health) West Berkshire Council, West Street House, West Street, Newbury, Berkshire, RG14 1BZ

Web: www.westberks.gov.uk